A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Lowry to appoint Trustee Scott to serve as Acting Clerk. Motion carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays, 1 abstain, 1 excused.

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Acting Clerk Scott to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Gibbs, Lowry; excused Trustee Green, and Clerk Gough. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Acting Clerk Scott to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Gibbs to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich - aye. Motion carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Lowry to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Krummrich to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

Bills were as follows:

Town Fund:	23,019.62
Permanent Road Fund:	11,375.68
General Assistance Fund:	2,761.35
Road & Bridge Fund:	2,591.25
Building & Equipment Fund:	60.49

Supervisor Krummrich spoke to the Board with the following information:

The baseball tournament scheduled for May 3rd, 4th and 5th was rained out last weekend. In 10 days, another League will begin its season, so we need to hire seasonal, area teenagers to work the concession stand for scheduled summertime games.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information:

The road crew is busy mowing along the roadway easements, had a few call outs for downed trees, concrete/asphalt projects, EPA storm water report, ongoing projects and maintenance projects, rock hauling, culvert projects, wood chipping, and pothole repairs.

The next large trash pick-up will be held on Monday, June 3, 2024.

The Road District will do a limb/tree pickup for township residents within the unincorporated township area. The limbs or trees must be dragged to the front yard close to the street for pickup. A property list is being made if there is no more storm/inclement weather, and a future date will be set for future pickup.

Mailing Methods Inc. has been approved by the Board for printing and mailing the upcoming township newsletter. All the articles are being drafted by the supervisor, highway commissioner, clerk, and sewer manager. We will include pictures showing the improvements made to the Caseyville Township Recreation Complex. The mailouts are targeted to be mailed the second or third week of June 2024.

Terry Jordan, AARP Tax Service Representative sent the township a letter thanking the township for the usage of the township building. The letter stated that 515 clients were served and saved \$141,000 for the tax payers. AARP Tax Service will possibly add a third day of the week for using the township building next tax season.

St Clair County recognized Caseyville Township for improvements made to the outdoor complex ballfields and grounds.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Lowry with the following roll call vote: Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

The next meeting will be held on June 13, 2024, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,